

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 7B

District of Columbia Government 3200 S Street, S.E. Washington, D.C. 20020 email: 7b@anc.dc.gov

web: <u>www.anc7b.com</u>

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0tdeiprTkrHdSusnSYNEgcnrvdU0HgWldI

AFTER REGISTERING, YOU WILL RECEIVE A CONFIRMATION EMAIL CONTAINING THE MEETING LINK

ANC 7B EMEETING AGENDA Jan. 18, 2024 @ 6:30pm

John F. Adams Secretary	7B01 –	Jamaal Maurice Pearsall – Vice Chairman	7B02	Travis R. Swanson Treasurer	7B03 –
D.L. Humphrey	7B04	Donna Robinson	7B05	Kelvin Earl Brown Chairman	7B06
Lisa D. T. Rice	7B07	Kelly Taylor	7B08	Michelle Hammond	7B09

ANC 7B Community Meeting Agenda

Call to Order: 6:35pm

Roll Call: 01,02,03,04,05,06,07,08,09 - all present

Election of Officers

Chair – Commissioner Kelvin Brown – all in favor / 1 abstention (Comm'r Humphrey)

Vice Chair – Commissioner Pearsall – all in favor Secretary – Commissioner Adams – all in favor Treasurer – Commissioner Swanson – all in favor Motion to move: Comm'r Robinson, 2nd by Comm'r Adams

A point of discussion introduced by Comm'r Humphrey: stated that he felt there was a conflict for Comm'r Brown to serve as Chair due to Candidacy for Ward 7 Council. Comm'r Rice commented that she saw no conflict; Comm'r Robinson saw no conflict; Comm'r Taylor saw no conflict; Comm'r Swanson noted he felt that the election should be executed in a more public manner which was executed.

Consent Agenda Items

Dec. 2023 Meeting Minutes -

- ➤ 2024 Proposed Budget (TBD)
- ➤ 2024 ANC Security Fund Participation
- ➤ Amend/added 2024 Q4/Q1 QFR's
 - Moved for approval by Comm'r Robinson; 2nd by Comm'r Humphrey approved unanimously --

Email Communication on 7/11/24 with 7B Secretary Adams confirmed that the Consent Agenda was approved unanimously -- noted by K. Boese, OANC

MPD REPORT (15mins) – No presentation /Lt Suku did stand for questions:

- > Chairman Brown inquired as to recent bailout incident.
- Comm'r Rice inquired asked about reporting/response as to reporting camara footage when it's not in real time. Lt noted that one should contact the following: (202) 729-9099
- Yvette Alexander noted concerns related to auto break ins, robberies, and other crimes particularly in the Penn Branch Area. Lt encouraged cars be locked; noted that MPD has a bugler plan and expressed the lack of manpower continue to pose challenges.

- Robin Marlin: Asked about earlier requested patrols geared to apprehend traffic violators at the Branch/Alabama Ave SE / cars and buses recklessly cutting off appropriate traffic flow.
- Meredith Willis: noted concerns related to gunshots from vehicles as the pass through the park on Mass Ave/also reported about suspects checking car doors. Lt asked that video be shared with him. He noted that MPD would heighten patrol in said area.

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR (10mins) – No presentation OFFICE OF CM VINCE GRAY (10mins) –

- ➤ Comm'r Humprey noted the importance of ANC7B Budget Participation and his intent to aid in the process. Comm'r pointed out his focus to aid youth with securing employment {appropriate funding streams}
 - Questions/Follow-up
 - Comm'r Robinson: Inquired as to Funds for HPAP Program which have been completely exhausted. No response {Comm'r Humphrey lost connectivity}.

ACTION REQUIRED:

- Notice of Virtual Meeting BZA Application No. 21066 of 2925 PENNSYLVANIA AVE SE, LLC. Meeting scheduled for Wednesday, March 13, 2024 at 9:30am {Comm'r
- Modification of Significance filed on 12/4/23 Z.C. Case No. 09-03H Skyland PUD {Comm'r Pearsall}

NEW BUSINESS:

Public Space Permit application #436279 has been filed for <u>Paving</u>: <u>Curb & Gutter(s)</u>, <u>Paving</u>: <u>Driveway(s)</u> <u>Close Existing</u>, <u>Paving</u>: <u>Leadwalk Only</u>, <u>Paving</u>: <u>Sidewalk(s)</u>, <u>Landscaping</u>: <u>Tree Planting</u>, <u>Fixture</u>: <u>Retaining Wall to 42"</u>, <u>Paving</u>: <u>Driveway(s)</u> <u>New-Commercial</u> at <u>2626</u> <u>NAYLOR ROAD SE</u>, <u>WASHINGTON</u>, <u>DC</u>. Due Date: 1.25.24 (<u>Commissioner Pearsall</u>)

Speaker from DDOT:

Sayra Molina, Transportation Specialist: Road Safety Audit: PowerPoint Presentation/Presentation Provided. (202)

COMMUNITY CONCERNS (30 min)

- ➤ Shirley E: noted she was very interested in the upcoming Ward Council Race and wanted to know if the ANC could support with coordinating candidate forums. Chair noted the ANC is a Non bipartisan entity and could not endorse such a platform.
- Elizabeth Harshaw: noted she lives on 34th street and noted concerns regarding trash on Branch Ave. Comm'r {Pearsall noted that he has reached out to appropriate agencies/councilmember's office for street cleaning but has not had ample response. Comm'r Humphrey noted he would aid as rep of councilmember's office. Comm'r Adams asked if the items could be placed in area for which DPW could actually conduct pick-up.
- Linda Fletcher: Constituent noted concerns as to trash bin placement after being emptied by DPW. She noted trash also being left in the alley and bins continue to be damaged. Comm'r Humphrey invited support at DPW's Quarterly Mtg 1/24/2024.
- ➤ Karen Turner: Safety measures as it pertains to Pennsylvania Ave SE/Minnesota Ave. regarding cleanliness; Comm'r Adams noted the Resolution {Penn Ave Lower Node was advance and will serve to develop a Task Force; Director Atkins {PAEMS} noted that we have a Pennsylvania Ave East Clean Team {Clean and Sober: charged to address this measure and seeking added man power/budget clean}; Chairman Brown noted that Penn Ave Small Are Plan also plays a part to support with addressing concerns along the

- corridor. Comm'r Robinson. Comm'r Humphrey noted the CCTV also serves as a deterrent to non-lottery. He also encouraged that the public reach support Councilmember Pinto pending Bill.
- Meridith Willis: Asked Comm'r Humphrey about construction that was stopped. Comm'r Humphrey noted that there was a zoning concern for which there was an ask to stop construction. Ms. Willis also inquired as to three added homes which stand under "A matter of right"
- ➤ Yvette Alexander: noted a concern regarding cold weather and Homeless community was moving to the Fort Dupont Park area. Comm'r Humphrey noted that he has also been in concert with one of the gentlemen; Comm'r Adams noted the right to self-determination; Comm'r Pearsall noted the similar sentiments.
- ➤ Robin Marlin: noted that the Mopeds are being left on the street Directed to Comm'r Robinson also directed concern to Comm'r Humphrey regarding his report of purchasing heating fuel for homeless citizen. She expressed concerns related to possible fire/safety. Comm'r Humphrey noted he was merely attempting to help him.

STANDING COMMITTEES (2-3min Q&A)

- Business and Economic Development: {Held Committee Mtg on 1/17/2024}
- Education:
- Health and Human Services {mtg sched on Feb 5th at 6:30pm}
- Parks and Environment
- Planning and Housing
- Public Safety
- Public Utilities
- Transportation

ADJOURNMENT: 8:35pm

NEXT MTG Feb. 15, 2023 @ 6:30 PM VIA ZOOM Meeting Location: VIA ZOOM

For the latest information on the District Government's response to COVID-19 (Corona virus), please visit coronavirus.dc.gov